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DG Sheryl Schafer

Southwest Indiana Lions
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December Events

Upcoming Visits

January Events
10-11 - Mid-Winter Conference, Indy

12 - MD-25 Council Meeting, Indy

25 - 25-E Informational Mtg, Jasper, IN

Send newsletter articles,

upcoming events, and photos by

December 27 to:
 

Acting Newsletter Editor

PCC Jeff Schafer

jeff.schafer1@comcast.net

812.325.3130

On the Horizon
-January 10-11, 2020 - Mid-Winter Conference

Indianapolis

-January 25 - 25-E Informational Meeting,

Location: Memorial Hospital Medical Office

Bldg, Jasper, IN (10am-3pm)

-March 13-14 - 25-E Spring Convention, Spring

Mill State Park, Mitchell, IN

-April 24-26 - Indiana Lions State Convention,

Bloomington, IN  

Lions of 25-E,

 

What is Happiness? I believe it is when a child gets to
have “Breakfast with Santa”, a new coat that will keep
them warm this winter, get something they really
wanted for Christmas and most importantly
food.  These are some of the things Lion Clubs do for
Children at Christmas time.  
 
What is hope?  When parents find out they will get food
on the table.  When parents receive coats for the kids to
keep them warm.  When parents that can’t buy that gift
their child really wanted for Christmas, are given it to
put under the tree.  These are some of the things Lion
Clubs do for parents at Christmas. 
 
Don’t forget the Christmas Parades, the Christmas
parties and all the baskets of food that is handed out. I
am very proud of all the things Lions of District 25-E do
and have been doing for years. Keep up the Great Work.
 
Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
 
District Governor - Sheryl Schafer
“Lions Can Do IT”

Dec 10 - Evansville

Dec 17 - Salem 

Jan 14 - Ireland

Jan 28 - Canton

     

07 - MD-25 Council Christmas Party

08 - Indiana Speech & Hearing Luncheon

14 - Oakland City Lions Christmas Meeting

       District Christmas Party (Hardinsburg)

25 - Christmas Holiday
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1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Peace on earth , Goodwill towards men (and women). 

I saw the best commercial for this time of year last

weekend .  It was about the trenches in WWI .  On

Christmas , the firing stopped and the Germans and

the Allies slowly came out of the trenches and

together celebrated Christmas with games and I am

sure a little alcohol .  If they could get together

during a war , surely we can get together in

peacetime . 

 

We Lions can get together to make those less

fortunate have a little better holiday . We always

support our communities and I know a lot of clubs

and members will be doing just that in December . 

Spread your gifts of service throughout this holiday

season .  We have a lot of servicemen and women

stationed a long way from home and many in harm 's

way .  Take on a project to support them during the

holidays .  

 

Have a safe , joyous Christmas and holiday season . 

 

Tanks for Serving ,

Kenny Williams

1VDG , 25-E

1VDG Kenny Williams
District Governor Sheryl Schafer

432 N. Deer Lake Dr.

Bloomfield, IN  47424

Cell:  812.325.7762

sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net

1st Vice District Governor Kenny Williams

4966 N. Chatham Dr.

Bloomington, IN  47404

Cell:  812.320.4258

kenny.williams@edwardjones.com

 
 
 

Cabinet Secretary PCC Keith Thomas

400 12th Street

Petersburg, IN  47567

Cell:  812.354.4637

kthomas@threeidesign.com

 

Cabinet Treasurer Richard Kaiser

1510 Red Leaf Dr.

Evansville, IN  47712

Home:  812.204.2518

rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com

 

Global Membership Chair PDG Jean Bodensteiner

Cell: 575.517.7613

lionjeanb@yahoo.com

Global Leadership Chair PCC Keith Thomas

Cell: 812.354.4637

kthomas@threeidesign.com

Global Service Team Chair IPDG Ron Edwards

Home: 812.275.3139

jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net

LCIF Chairperson Sam Hopper

Cell:  812.951.2185

choppershopper@aim.com
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2nd Vice District Governor Lee Cuba

32 Sherwood Lane

Bedford, IN  47421

Cell:  812.583.2875

nanlee.engineering@gmail.com
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Cares and Concerns

In Memoriam

Our thoughts and prayers are with those Lions and their family members or friends around the world who are sick
or in the hospital or at home, and all others whose losses were unknown to us at this time. 
 

New Members

Newsletter, Public Relations, and Hoosier Lion 
25E Newsletter (Acting):  PCC Jeff Schafer

jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 

Deadline:  25th each month

 

Public Relations:  PCC Keith Thomas

kthomas@threeidesign.com

No deadline

 
Hoosier Lion:  Lion Jaline Spurgeon

jaspurg@hotmail.com

Deadline:  5th each month
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Lion Doris Bliss

Lion Sandy Ruane

Lion Henry Spindler

Lion Mary Chisham

Lion Betty Taylor

PDG Phillip Lange

Lion Cindy Dehart

Lion Jaline Spurgeon

Lion Harry Martin

Lion Alma Graf

Lion Brenda Hayes 

Lion Gib Hayes

Lion Dave Milby

Lion Bob Evans

Lion Kermit Flinn

Lion Bill Stoops

Lion Richard Dean

Lion Dan James

Lion John Davis

Lion Joan Bode

Maria Schulz

Lion Betty Schoonmaker

PDG Paul Schoonmaker

Family of PDG Jeri Seely

Bedford

Brown County

Ellettsville

New Salisbury

Candee Drier

Sally Sanders

Steven Jacobs

Larry & Remy Shickles

Club Anniversaries
Campbellsburg

Rockport

Mitchell

Georgetown

December 15, 1938

December 22, 1997

December 7, 2005

December 8, 2009

Sponsor:  Robert Warren

Sponsor:  Gloria Berryman

Sponsor:  Holly Nethery

Sponsor:  PDG Charlie Crawford

Lion Charles Blake

Lion Raymond Brosmer

Lion Jack Schlichtender

81 years

22 years

14 years

10 years

(As reported in November 2019)

(As reported in November 2019)

Evansville Eastside

French Lick / West Baden

Salem
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District 25-E Newsletter Editor Needed 
 

District 25-E is seeking an editor for our newsletter.  Our newsletter has rapidly become a must-read and

one of the top newsletters in the State for Lions.  As the editor, you’ll be responsible for incorporating articles

from the District Governor (DG), Vice District Governors (VDGs), and various DG Team members (Region,

Zone Chairs, Global Service Team, Membership Team and Leadership Team) along with potential articles

from Project (State and District) Chairs.  In addition, you’ll update a list of events throughout the District

(official visits, projects, fundraisers, etc.), along with incorporating flyers for various events from the state and

district (Spring Convention, State Convention, Mid-Winter Conference, etc.).  You’ll also incorporate pictures

and captions from pictures around the District. 

 

Candidates should be familiar with a word processor (such as  Microsoft Word or Publisher) and Canva is

currently being used. 

 

If interested contact DG Sheryl Schafer

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TEAM CHAIR

Hello Lions ,

 

We are quickly coming up on the Christmas and New Year ’s Day holidays , which means we will be half way thru the

Lions year .  In January , it is time to select your nominating committee that will select your slate of officers for the

March/April election .  The reason your elections need to be complete by the end of April is to give the district as

much time as possible to generate the district directory .

 

As I believe in “Your Club , Your Way”, I don ’t feel I can tell others what to do in their club .  I like to encourage the

clubs that continue to re-elect the same officers to evaluate this practice .  This practice can burn out the Lion and

limit the club from developing new projects and trying new ideas .  The practice also does not allow the club to

develop any additional leaders .  I want to ask all clubs with repeat officers to ask themselves the following

questions .  

 

Are we repeating officers due to the small size of the club?  If yes , members can still rotate positions to keep from

getting into a rut and burning out .

 

Are we repeating officers due to the fact that no one is stepping up to take a new position?  This one is harder

to address .  When someone steps up to fill a position , the district and LCI offer training to make sure everyone is

ready for the office they have been elected to .  The other members of the club will support you in the success of the

club .

 

Are the members not stepping up because they don’t want to take someone else’s place?  Sometimes it feels

like Lions ‘own ’ certain positions .  Most Lions would prefer that someone else step up .  A good example of this would

be our own Cabinet Treasurer .  Richard has wanted to step down from the cabinet treasurer position for a few

years .  The district has been unable to find someone willing to step up and follow Richard until recently .

 

If you are considering stepping up to run for an office and would like more information , please contact me

at kthomas@threeidesign .com .  That ’s all I ’ve got until next month , so remember ,  Lions Can Do It !

 

PCC CS Keith

PCC Keith Thomas



Last month I addressed cooking.  Most people don’t want to change their lifestyles, but to live better lives we must look for
changes.  Substitutions in the foods we eat is a good start.  Try these suggestions. 
 
INSTEAD   OF:                                                                              TRY:
Fried chicken sandwich                                                             Grilled chicken sandwich
Steak or red meat                                                                       Fish or chicken (not fried)
French fries                                                                                  Side salad or fruit
Bologna or salami                                                                       Lean turkey or roast beef
Sour cream                                                                                   Nonfat plain yogurt
Chips                                                                                             Light popcorn
Butter                                                                                            Peanut butter or mashed avocado
Cookies                                                                                          Fruit
Soda                                                                                               Water or diet drink
Rice mix                                                                                        Brown rice mixed with herbs
Cream or half and half                                                               Whole milk or 2% milk
White flour tortilla                                                                       Whole wheat or corn tortilla
Mayo                                                                                              Light mayo or mustard
Plain bagel                                                                                   Whole wheat mini bagel or English muffin 
Orange juice                                                                                Small orange
Milk chocolate                                                                             Dark chocolate
 
More information is available on the web:  www.diabetes.org or www.yourdiabetesinfo.org 
 
Whatever we do won’t make an immediate noticeable difference, but over time it will.  More importantly it will make a difference
in our vitals that will show up at a doctor’s visit.  Weight change is slower because our bodies react slower to dietary changes. 
 
It is difficult to change our habits, but start small and stick to it.  You will find as you become accustomed to a small variation to
your routine it will be easier to increase your change or expand to other changes.  You will like the results.  Everyone’s body is
different so try an exercise like walking for 10 minutes two days a week.  Expanding to four days will become easy, or increasing the
time spent walking.  If that doesn’t work for you try something else like dancing, or aerobic exercising. 
 
Never give up!  Always keep in your mind what is good for your body and continue your efforts.
 
Lion Jo Hannah Edwards
District 25E Diabetes Chair
Home: 812-275-3139
Cell: 812-278-4390

What is it?  It is helping your neighbor with groceries, lawn work, getting their mail, running errands or just talking with

them to prevent loneliness. Also, it is helping those in church, pitching in at the food pantries, sharing produce from our

gardens, helping others establish their own gardens, visiting shut-ins, visiting nursing homes, assisting in hospitals and all

other activities to assist others.  Assisting in schools, providing scholarships, providing awards to students who work hard

and have good citizenship, recognizing students for their talents not recognized by other means and visiting other

clubs.  That is what Lions do, and these activities are reportable because we are Lions.  
 

Reporting these activities is important so that our larger organization, Lions Clubs International, can increase our outreach

by using this information to show proof of what we do.  Also, it is important to share what we do with other clubs.  One of

the most enjoyable experiences I’ve had is developing new friendships in other clubs not possible if I had not visited them

and we shared our experiences together. 
 

If your club hasn’t started a new service project in a while please consider doing so.  What project, you might ask.  Use the

Community assessment publication to help determine your community needs.  Also, a new member may have ideas your

club has not considered.  Another way is to revisit previous projects to find if they are needed again.  When you start a

new project or if you want to give your project more visibility contact Lion PCC Jeff Schafer with the news and flyer to

insert in the District Newsletter. 
 

If your club is having issues with My Lion, continue to contact the help desk and remember to get a name with their

direct line for future contact. 
 

To assist getting your service activities, fund raising activities and meetings submitted, send them to IPCC, CS, Admin.,

Asst., Keith Thomas.  He has the authority to submit them for you. 
 

Thank you to all our clubs submitting activity and membership reports and for doing all you do for your communities.
 

Lion PDG Ron Edwards

DGST 25-E
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District 25E Diabetes Chair - Choices
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District 25E Global Service Chair - Service
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International Board of Directors 
Approves Dues Adjustment Resolution

Lions Clubs International supports clubs and members around the world so we can advance our global

mission of service together. Our international support and the work of Lions Clubs International is fueled by

the international dues of our incredible members. 
 

At the International Board of Directors meeting in October, the Board voted to approve an international

dues adjustment resolution that will be voted on at the International Convention in Singapore in 2020. 
 

In recent years, it has become increasingly clear that the services Lions Clubs International has been able to

provide to members with the available budget is no longer in line with what Lions need and expect. 
 

The Board of Directors undertook an extensive review of Lions Clubs International’s financials, including the

implementation of substantial budget reductions. After much consideration, the board proposed to adjust

dues by US$3 effective July 2021, raising dues to US$46, then adjusted annually for U.S. inflation thereafter.

We will use a three-year inflation average not to exceed 3.0% or be lower than 1.5%. 
 

Why an international dues adjustment is needed 
 

We realize the association has been reluctant to adjust dues over the years, and we have not adjusted

international dues since 2011. The proposed adjustment will help cover our costs and allow us to suitably

serve our members’ needs. With that said, the Board of Directors did not take this issue lightly, nor are we

minimizing the value of each dollar that our members contribute. 
 

As we consider this dues adjustment, it is essential that we keep in mind that our global efforts and

initiatives support more than 1.4 million members in 48,000 clubs around the world. Through the support of

staff, we are able to serve globally on the level that we do, keeping members and clubs fully supported with

service resources, training events and software, club operational support, international meetings, language

services, technology, Foundation support, leadership support, and everything else we have come to expect

as Lions. 
 

A dues adjustment will allow Lions Clubs International to provide improved support to Lions and to

continue to invest in improving programs and digital products such as our website and MyLion. It will also

allow us to invest in new programs such as a new online learning platform, development of new curriculum

such as digital literacy, training videos, global advertising, marketing automation, digital and video

storytelling and others tools and initiatives that will enhance our impact, our brand, and our membership.
 

Why your help is needed 
 

Essentially, we have to decide whether or not we want Lions Clubs International to continue to grow and

thrive. Lions is more than a way of life. It’s also an investment of money, time, energy and passion. As with

any good investment, the more we put in, the more returns we see. 
 

We need you to help our members and leaders understand why this adjustment is needed. We have

developed an international dues adjustment FAQ and PPT to help you present it to your Lions. 
 

I hope that you will see this adjustment as we do: as an investment in the future of Lions. Through your

support, we can ensure that Lions are positioned for success in the future.
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International Dues Adjustment
FAQ
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International Dues Adjustment
FAQ



D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 9  |  I S S U E  6W W W . L I O N S 2 5 E . O R G

Dear Club President, Secretary and Treasurer

Thank you for serving the members of your club as a leader. New online courses for club

officers are available in the Lions Learning Center (LLC) to complement local training

available to you. These courses are a quick and easy way to review key aspects of your role

and responsibilities to ensure that your club leadership team is prepared for continued

success. 

 

Access the upgraded LLC using the following steps: 

1.    Log in to your Lion Account. For assistance with your Lion Account, contact My Lion

Support at mylionsupport@lionsclubs.org or 630-468-7000. 

2.    Select “Go” for the Learn app. 

3.    Select “Go” to access the Lions Learning Center. 

4.    View assigned learning on your homepage or choose a course from the course library. 

 

For questions or assistance with the LLC, please contact us at elearning@lionsclubs.org. 

Thank you for your service!

Save the Date
January 10-11, 2020

January 12

January 25

March 13-14

April 4-5

April 24-26

June 6

June 20

June 26-30

Mid-Winter Conference (MWC 2020)

3rd MD-25 Council Meeting

25-E Informational Meeting (See infor above)

25-E Spring Convention / 3rd Cabinet Meeting

Indiana Lions Leadership Workshop

Indiana Lions State Convention / District Caucus

MD-25 Pre-Council Meeting

4th 25-E Cabinet Meeting / Picnic

103rd International Lions Convention

Indianapolis, Indiana

Indianapolis, Indiana

Jasper, Indiana

Mitchell, Indiana

Plainfield, Indiana

Bloomington, Indiana

Indianapolis, Indiana

Loogootee, Indiana

Singapore

Date: January 25, 2020

Where: Jasper Memorial Hospital Medical Arts Building (just off of 13th St.)

Time: 9:30am - 3pm

Agenda Items:  Proposed Constitutional Amendments; Membership Initiatives; 

Detail agenda to be sent via separate flyer. 

District 25-E Informational Meeting - Save the Date 
 

     MyLion App Discussion - Training; New Membership Discussion and potential 

     New Clubs.
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Indiana Lions State Project
Speech & Hearing
Holiday Luncheon

During the annual Speech & Hearing Holiday

Luncheon held at the School for the Deaf in

Indianapolis, the State Project hands out

scholarships and grants to students and

Universities throughout the state in areas of

speech and hearing.  Shown in the photo to the

right are DG Sheryl Schafer, Future Leader Dog

Star and two students from Indiana University

who received scholarships for their majors in

speech and hearing.  

MD-25 State Council Holiday Dinner
(Zionsville Lions Club House)

The annual MD-25 State Council Holiday Dinner was held at the Zionsville Lions Club House in Zionsville, Indiana. 

 Pictured above from left to right are: Council Chair Ron Bigham, Lion Patricia Bigham, Lion Robert Yunker (State

Comptroller), Past Council Chair Sue Topf (State Admin Secretary), District Governors Mitch Semans (25-A) and

Sheryl Schafer (25-E). 
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Amendment Changes within District 25E to be voted
on during Spring Convention
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Amendment Changes within District 25E to be voted
on during Spring Convention
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Amendment Changes within District 25E to be voted
on during Spring Convention
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Amendment Changes within District 25E to be voted
on during Spring Convention
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HEY!   WHATDA’ SAY?  WANT TO BE SCREENED FOR 
DIABETES?

THEN!!!   Join us at the 31st annual Mid-Winter                 
 

Conference (January 11, 2020) and GET screened
 

The Zionsville club is hosting a three-part diabetes screening session, in private, from 8 a.m.
until 12 noon, at no charge.  
 
Please attend seminar #12 at 9 a.m. by presenter Dr. Mel Prince
 
Diabetes undiagnosed can, after a period of time, be very detrimental to your health in many
ways.  Once damage is done there is no backing out!!!
 
• Stage 1 3-5 minute paper survey
• Stage 2 finger pick for blood glucose reading
• Stage 3 A1c test (measures your average blood sugar levels over the last 120 days)
 

Medical doctors available to answer any questions
 
For additional information contact R. L. McKellar 
macagcon@tds.net or 
317 769 2427










